
Regular Board Meeting   March 1, 2004 
 
The Parsons City Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, March 1, 2004 at 
7:00 P.M. at the city meeting room.  Mayor Tim Boaz called the meeting to order Roll 
Call: 
Present                           Absent 
Bonnie Butler                 Betty Bell    
Mark Davis                    Harold Fisher                    
Joseph Fisher                  
Bobby Rainey 
Joe Don White 
 
 Motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes and to approve them as handed out 
by Joe Don White Second by Joseph Fisher Vote:  All Ayes  
Motion to approve financial statements for January 2004 by Mark Davis   Second by 
Bobby Rainey Vote:  All Ayes. 
 
Presentation:  Mayor Boaz and City Council presented Chief Lynn Perry with a 
certificate for 25 years of faithful service.  Also a certificate was presented to City 
Recorder, Judy Daugherty for 27 years of faithful service.  Mayor Boaz stated this was 
only the beginning that a wards program would be put together to recognize other 
deserving employees.  
Community Forum: 
Mary V. Moore thanked the City officials for letting the garden club use the meeting 
room.  Blood Drive is Monday, March 8, 2004, at the First Baptist Church parking lot. 
 
Communication from the Mayor:    
Municipal Complex- Architect is at 65% completion on drawing for Complex.  We are 
getting numbers on construction.  Architect will do some changes to the front of the 
building.  We will be sending out a survey to citizens on performance on City Services 
etc. 
Water Line to Tennessee River- TVA will met on the 16th and finalized the permit.  Then 
we should be able to  take bids. 
2004 EPA Water Excellent Award has been applied for. 
 
Ordinance No: 212 – AN ORDINANCE revising the budget for the 2002 Community 
Development Block Grant Project. 
Motion to pass this ordinance on 2nd reading by Bonnie Butler, and Second by Mark 
Davis. Vote:  All   Ayes 
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Ordinance No: 213 –An Ordinance authorizing the purchase of a 2004 truck for 
Sanitation Department.  Motion by Mark Davis to pass this ordinance of 2nd t reading, 
and Second by Joseph Fisher Vote:  All Ayes 
 
Mayor Boaz stated that he had gone to the County meeting to ask for help funding the 
water line for fire protection for Kolpak and surrounding factories.  Mayor has met with 
officials and engineers and the cost has come down from $104, 000.00 to $84,00.00. 
The commissioners will be meeting April 22nd, and he stated that he plans to go back 
asking for help again, and anyone who wants to attend is welcome.  
 
 
Motion to adjourned by   Joe Don White and Seconded by Mark Davis, Vote: All Ayes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tim David Boaz, Mayor ___________________ 
 
 
Judy Daugherty, City Recorder_______________ 
 


